
Derek	Harsch	-	Worship	Arts	Pastor	-	Good	News	Church		
• Unite	Night	

o With	Unite	Night	we	wanted	a	night	of	worship	that	combined	not	just	our	Sunday	
morning	teams	but	our	youth	teams	as	well.	It	was	going	to	be	a	night	that	we	
prayed	for	our	city	and	our	church.	Unfortunately,	we	didn’t	get	a	chance	to	go	
ahead	with	the	night	as	the	weather	had	other	plans.	We	are	looking	to	
reschedule	and	will	let	everyone	know	when	we	do.	

• Hospitality	
o This	past	month	we	launched	our	new	hospitality	teams	and	couldn’t	be	more	

excited	to	do	so.	We	had	training	led	by	myself	and	our	leaders	and	had	great	
turnouts.	18	people	showed	up	the	first	night	and	16	people	showed	up	the	
second	night.	Most	everyone	that	were	able	to	make	it	signed	up	to	take	part	in	
our	new	hospitality	team.	We	are	still	looking	for	volunteers	and	will	continue	
to	reach	out	to	fill	our	teams.	We	currently	need	around	15	more	people	to	run	
at	full	capacity.	Pete	Jenkins	and	Mary	Dreier	have	really	been	incredible.	We	
defiantly	would	be	where	we	are	without	them.		

• Youth	Worship	
o January	and	February	have	been	incredible	months	for	our	youth	worship	

teams.	Good	Grace	and	Uncontainable	Love	are	the	2	new	songs	that	have	
taking	our	youth	by	storm.	We	would	love	for	you	to	stop	by	on	a	wed	night	and	
take	a	listen!		

• Worship	Team	
o Since	we	have	gotten	the	approval	to	purchase	our	new	mics,	Merlin	and	I	have	

been	working	hard	to	install	the	new	systems.	8	systems	were	installed	
including	6	handheld	and	2	pastor	mics.	Everything	is	fully	installed	and	ready	to	
use.	If	you	have	a	moment	on	Sunday	stop	by	and	see	our	new	additions.		

• Tech	Team	Help	
o This	past	week	I	was	informed	by	Merlin	that	He	will	be	moving	to	pipestone.	

Merlin	has	been	a	close	and	dear	friend	as	he	has	taught	me	many	things	about	
not	only	our	sound	board	but	Good	News	Church.	He	has	gone	far	above	the	
normal	volunteer	and	has	devoted	himself	to	Good	News	for	many	many	years.	
Though	we	are	sad	to	see	him	go	we	are	excited	for	his	future	in	Pipestone.		

o With	Merlin	leaving	this	will	hurt	our	tech	team	ever	more	as	we	are	already	
lost	Clayton,	Mark	&	Jeremy	in	2018.	Losing	Merlin	will	be	tough.	Please	
continue	to	pray	that	we	will	see	people	step	up	and	join	our	tech	team.		


